
Kenmore ConnectionKenmore Connection
A Good Look at the Community

The Kenmore Board of Trade held a special lunch meeting on April 2nd, to com-
memorate the 100th Anniversary of the founding of the city of Kenmore.  Busi-
nesses & organizations located in Ward 9, as well as members of the other fi ve 
boards who, along with Kenmore, make up the Akron Boards of Trade Council, 
were invited to Goss Memorial Church for this noon luncheon.  A special certifi -
cate was handed out to those businesses who have resided in the Kenmore area 
for 10 years or more, with South Akron Awning recognized as having been around 
the longest (since 1913).  The Kenmore Historical Society provided a slide show 
of photos of former & current businesses in Kenmore, but the highlight of the 
meeting was the guest speakers - Ward 9 Councilman Mike Freeman and City of 
Akron Mayor Donald Plusquellic.

Mayor Plusquellic started with some memories of his growing up in Kenmore, 
and then spoke about the importance of change.  He noted that some ideas his 
administration offered in the past had failed, but others had performed much bet-
ter than expected.  Mayor Plusquellic commented that he would rather try new 
ideas, and sometimes fail, than have his administration do nothing new at all.  The 
applause from the audience indicated that the business owners who attended this 
luncheon agreed with that statement.

After Kenmore Board of Trade President Scott Smith handed out the “Decade or 
More of Business” Certifi cates of Appreciation to those in attendance, Council-
man Freeman & Mayor Plusquellic autographed them for the members.  Both city 
offi cials stayed long after the meeting had ended, to speak with those business 
owners who had questions or comments.
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Neither rain, nor piles of snow, nor mud 
could keep The Kenmore Easter Event 
from once again being a huge success.  
Held very early this year on March 15th, 
weather and ground conditions created 
some last minute improvisation for the 
egg hunt. 
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Bring you lawnchairs & blankets every Wednesday Evening for this year’s 
Summer Concerts, sponsored by the City of Akron.  Children’s activities start 
at 6:30 pm, with the concert 7:00 to 9:00 pm.  Refreshments provided!

May 28   Larry Alltop And Nostalgia Gold (at Prentiss Park 7-9 pm)
June 11   Wild Avenue
June 18   The Rebeats
June 25   The Kingbees

July 2     Victory Boulevard
July 9     Karosene
July 16   Vicious Cycle
July 30   Greased Lightning

August 6     November Dawn
August 13   Nostalgia Gold featuring Larry Alltop
August 20   Tony Rio & Relentless

2008 Summer Concert Series at Shadyside Park
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On April 20th the Kenmore Church of The Nazarene welcomed Pas-
tor E. Gerald Gray as their new Senior Pastor.  Pastor Gray comes to 
Kenmore from the Metropolitan Church of the Nazarene in Roseville 
Michigan.  He is a graduate of Mount Vernon Nazarene University 
and has been in ministry for 27 years.  He and his wife Wanda have 
served churches in West Virginia, Pennsylvania, Michigan, and Ohio.  
Wanda is employed at LKQ Corp. as a payroll supervisor.

The Gray’s, who were raised in the Ohio valley in West Virginia, say 
they feel like they have come home.  They have always been active 

 As usual the events began at the Kenmore Senior/Community Center with 
a Children’s Party.  Everything went according to plan with refreshments, 
two craft projects, magicians, a clown, prizes, balloons, and special guests 
- The Easter Bunny & Easter Ducky.  It was the combination of mud and 
snow at Shadyside Park that had organizers and volunteers scrambling to 
change the egg hunt location.
 
Although scheduled to play, a call went out late Friday night to cancel The 
Kenmore High School Band performance.  Traditionally they lead over 200 
kids, plus adults, volunteers, The Easter Bunny & the Easter Ducky, to the 
Easter Egg Hunt at Shadyside Park.  This year there was no Easter Walk 
along the Boulevard, just a short walk to The Church on The Boulevard, 
where The Church graciously offered to host the indoor egg hunt.

Special thanks to the Kiwanis Club of Kenmore for the punch & donuts, 
the Kenmore Historical Society for the balloons, the Kenmore Seniors for 
stuffi ng candy in the 2500 eggs, and The Church on the Blvd for hosting 
the egg hunt.  And thanks to Tom Abbott, Gene & Joanne Smith, and Ron 
Leonard of  Kenmore Community Council for organizing the Easter Egg 
Hunt, including supplying the candy, eggs, and winners prizes.

The Kenmore Board of Trade is proud of the efforts of the KBOT Events 
Committee for organizing and coordinating the event, including  providing 
the entertainment - The Salvino Family Magicians and Dennnis Wigging-
ton the Clown. 
 
Bravo to Laurie Chenevey & her staff at the Kenmore Senior/Community 
Center, for all of their hard work getting the center ready, hosting the crafts 
event, and cleaning up after the party - they did an excellent job!  Thanks to 
the adult supervisors and youth volunteers from First Glance Student Cen-
ter and from The Church on the Boulevard for helping with crafts, acting as 
crossing guards, and for helping hide the eggs.
 
Kenmore Events Committee - John Buntin Jr., Karen Freeman, Bonnie  
Pettit, Mary McCombs, and Laurie Chenevey

Easter in Kenmore     ... continued from Page 1 Kenmore Church of the Nazarene
Welcomes New Pastor

in their community and are look-
ing forward to serving the people 
of the Kenmore area.  They have 2 
children and 9 grandchildren.

Pastor Gray would like to extend  
an invitation to visit them at the 
Kenmore church any Sunday for 
worship, which is at 10:00 a.m. 
each Sunday.  The church address 
is 2025 12th Street SW.  You may 
contact the church at 330-745-7720 
for more information.

There are more great volunteers involved with this event than there is room 
to list, but this year we wish to give Special Thanks to the following people 
who spent time fi lling the eggs for the Kenmore Community Egg Hunt!

Bev Burkhammer, Cindy Stollar, Norma Price, Nancy Wilkey, Ida Rea,
Richard Rea, Famon Hamon, Harue Scarborough, Jeanne Chastain,

Ora Adams, Donna Bischoff, Carol Traicoff, Mary Seeker, Don Seeker, 
Lilly Kelly, Mona McLaughlin, Jeri Peyton, and Carolyn Miller.

This year’s Grand Prize Drawing 
winners, sponsored by Kenmore 

Komics & Games, were
Selah Richardson & Zach Stone.

Congratulations to both!
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Varsity Motors
Full Time Detail Specialist

Two ASE Certifi ed Mechanics
15 Years Diesel Experience

Buy, Sell, Trade Autos
Ask about our preferred

customer specials!
1996 East Ave
Akron, Ohio 44314
330-848-1111

9:00-6:00 Monday - Friday
10:00-3:00 Saturday

Closed Sunday

Sunday Special
Buy one 12 oz

Prime Rib Dinner 
and get a second for

 HALF PRICE!
Does not apply Mother’s Day.

Sundays only. While supplies last.
Not good with any other offers. 

GREEN DIAMOND FEATURES
Monday - Steak Night

Tuesday - Chop House Night
Wednesday - Hunky Night

Thursday - Baby Back Ribs
All-U-Can-Eat Crab Legs

(1st Thursday of each month!)
Weekends
Prime Rib

Scampi
Fish Fry (Friday)

06/30/08

Kenmore Komics & Games 
MEMBER

KBOT

1020 Kenmore Blvd  •  330-745-5530

Left, Center or Right
Don’t lose your chips!

3 Different Sets to choose from!
Small Tube  Rules, Dice and Chips all in a Clear Tube      $600

Small Tin  Rules, Dice and Chips in a small metal Tin     $1000

Large Tin Dice, 24 Large Chips, Dice Cup and Rules  $1700
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Todd W. Young Celebrates 20 Years in Kenmore

Todd W. Young Insurance Agency Celebrates 20th Anniversary

Tansations, a tanning salon located at the Wilbeth Road Center, has a new 
owner.  On March 1st, 2008, Matt Coleman took over the business from 
previous owner Patty Terry, who herself had purchased this business in the 
Spring of 2000.  Matt, along with a staff of four, have all completed the 
National Tanning Training Institutes (NTTI) training course, and all have 
their Certifi ed Tanning Consultants Certifi cates.  “We are all proud of the 
experience we offer, and of how clean every room & bed are kept” says 
Matt, who just completed a remodeling & re-painting of the business.

Located at 894 W. Wilbeth Road, Tansations offers 9 tanning beds, with 
one super-bed with 58 bulbs.  A tenth bed is scheduled to arrive soon.  Both 
Australian Gold & Swedish Beauty tanning products are available.

Hours of operation are 8:30 am to 9:30 pm, Monday thru Friday, 10:00 am 
to 6:30 pm Saturday, and 10:00 am to 4:30 pm Sunday.  Walk-ins are ac-
cepted, and appointments can be made by calling 330-753-4505.

Business has been good since Matt started in March, and he thanks former 
owner Patty Terry for this start.  “She was very organized, and has been 
very helpful to me as I got going” commented Matt.  “I wish to thank all 
who have visited so far, and welcome all those who are looking for a nice 
place to start their summer tans.”  A welcoming cook-out is planned for the 
end of May, and details are available by calling 330-753-4505.

Tansations Under New Ownership

Todd Young is celebrating two anniversaries in Kenmore this May.  His in-
surance business opened on May 1st 1988, and he also honors the 50th An-
niversary of his father starting the family business back in May of 1958.  
Fred Young originally founded the Young State Farm agency on 13th Street, 
and after several moves ended up in the current building at 1098 Kenmore 
Boulevard in 1967.  For decades Fred used honesty and integrity to build his 
business, and when poor health caused him to retire, Todd stepped in and 
continued this fi ne tradition.

Todd, who married Janelle just after he started in 1988, now has four chil-
dren, Lauren, Kelsey, Sierra & Carter, ages 17 down to 7.  He is a very active 
member of his church, taking part in various programs and teaching oppor-
tunities in the church.  He is also blessed with an experienced & courteous 
staff - Barbara Jordan has been with the agency for 14 years, and Holly Stout 
has been there for over 3 years.  In addition to car, home, life, & health insur-
ance, Todd’s State Farm Agency also offers many fi nancial services to their 
customers, including business & banking products, as well as mutual funds.

With an offi ce conveniently located on Kenmore Boulevard right off of I-76, 
the Todd W. Young Insurance Agency is open Monday thru Friday 9 am to 
5 pm, with appointments available for evenings and Saturdays mornings.  A 
24/7 service is offered by telephone at 330-753-2237.  Auto insurance rates 
continue to drop for all insurance companies, and Todd invites motorists to 
call or stop by for a free comparison quote.
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330.753.4505330.753.4505
NEW MANAGEMENT

NEW BULBSNEW BULBS
Cyber Dome Cyber Dome 

Super BedSuper Bed
$$69699999

A
Month

Valid only with coupon.  Not valid with any 
other offer.  Expires 5/31/08.

$$32329999  Month  Month
UnlimitedUnlimited

Valid only with Coupon. Not valid with any other offer.  Expires 5/31/08.

Valid only with Coupon. Not valid with any other offer.  Expires 5/31/08.
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Mark your calendars for the following programs!

FAMILY PROGRAMS
Thursdays at 1:30 pm

June 12 -- Rick Smith, Jr.
Magician and Card Thrower extraordinaire

June 26 -- Aaron Bonk, Juggler
July 10 -- Mad Science Show

SUMMER READING PROGRAMS
Reading Club Programs are for all ages and no 

sign-up is required.

Programs will be held at The Church on the      
Boulevard, 754 Kenmore Boulevard, due to  

shortage of parking during construction of the 
new library.  (Participants will still register for 
the Summer Reading Program, turn in slips for 

books you have read, and pick up any prizes
you may win at Kenmore branch Library.)

ADULT PROGRAMS
Tuesday Sept 30, 6:30 pm  Centennial Program

Co-Sponsor Kenmore Historical Society
WALKS AROUND AKRON:

REDISCOVERING A CITY IN TRANSITION
     by Russ Musarra and Chuck Ayers.

Join us as these local authors introduce their 
new book about Akron.  Come hear about both 
familiar and less well known places to walk in 
Akron, with an emphasis on Kenmore.  Enjoy 
our beautiful new library.  See displays by the 
Kenmore Historical Society.  The program will 

be followed by time for questions, refreshments, 
and a book signing.

COOKING SCHOOL FUN
Tuesday at 6:30 pm

September 16 --  Fall Foods
October 21 -- Easy Entertaining

Tired of the same old thing for dinner?
Looking for some culinary inspiration?

Join licensed personal chef Sarah Mentzer
as she shares some fresh ideas for cuisine.

Samples will be provided.  Sign up in advance.

BABYTIME STORY TIME
Two years and under (accompanied by an adult)

Sign up in advance.
Wednesdays, 10:30 am September 3-24.

TEEN PROGRAMS
Tuesday September 9, 4 pm

Teen Advisory Board Meeting
Tuesday September 23, 3:30 pm

Teen Karaoke Party

KENMORE LIBRARY NEWS
by Kathy Forsthoffer

Welcome to Kenmore Branch Library!
Drive by and enjoy seeing the progress of the new Kenmore Library under construction, adjacent to the current building.  The new structure 
will replace the existing Kenmore Branch Library at 2200 14th Street SW.  About 110 parking spaces are planned to serve the library and 
surrounding businesses.  The current building should be able to remain open for most of the construction period.  Watch for upcoming details 
about the big Open House for the new Library late summer!

Laying bricks for the new Kenmore Library
Trucks come in to pour
the cement foundation The Tower is near completion

Storytime, songs, and crafts 
at the Kenmore Library

LIBRARY HOURS ARE:
Monday-Thursday:  10:00 am - 8:30 pm

Friday:  Noon - 6:00 pm
Saturday:  10:00 am - 5:00 pm

Tel.  330-745-6126 

Teens show off their altered books
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Grand Auto Body Celebrates 10 Years of Restoring Cars

When you celebrate an anniversary, you usually do something special.  But Jerry Crosky of 
Grand Auto Body & Paint instead had something special happen to him.  The National TV show 
“Nascar Angels”, with host Rusty Wallace, does good deeds for car enthusiasts, and choose Jerry 
to do the body work and paint job on a 1969 Javelin for a resident in need in North Canton.  
Although pictures of cars he had restored have appeared on the covers of “National Chevy As-
sociation” & “Mopar Enthusiast”, being on TV allowed Jerry himself to share the spotlight with 
his work.

His attitude toward his customers probably helped Jerry land the TV spot.  “I believe in taking 
care of each customer, as their cars are special to them” says Jerry.  “I believe that taking pride in 
each job, big or small, is the best way to get repeat & referral customers.”  To celebrate his 10th 
Anniversary, Jerry is offering $250.00 off your insurance deductible.  All insurance companies 
are accepted, and even if your company recommends another body shop, Jerry advises you to still 
come in and get a free estimate of the work that needs to be done.

There is a new auto dealership on East Avenue, right were there used to be an old 
one.  As of April 1st, Varsity Motors has opened for business at 1996 East Avenue, 
taking over the spot formerly housing All*Star Motors.  But this used car dealership 
is offering more than just good cars for sale.  A full service garage is available with 
ASE certifi ed mechanics, and a full time detail specialist is on hand to give your 
vehicle that like-new look.

Varsity Motors was previously located for the past two years on Triplet Boulevard, 
but decided that their new location offered more room to grow in the various ser-
vices they will offer.  “Our motto has always been “No job too big or too small”, 
says Manager Shawn Armstead.  Varsity Motors is open 9:00 am to 6:00 pm Mon-
day thru Friday, 10:00 am to 3:00 pm Saturday, and closed Sunday.  Drive-ins are 
welcome, but appointments are appreciated.  Please call 330-848-1111 for further 
information.

New Auto Dealership Offers More Than Just Autos

Kennedy Person does detail work at
Varsity Motors, 1996 East Avenue

Jerry Crosky of Grand Auto Body
shows the current vehicle he is restoring,

a 1958 Cadilac

Jerry has been servicing vehicles for almost 
25 years, with the last 18 years spent in the 
Kenmore area.  He went to school to be col-
lision certifi ed, and is i-Car certifi ed.  He has 
raised his three children in Kenmore, both 
coaching & sponsoring local youth baseball 
teams most of this time.  Grand Body Auto 
& Paint is located at 1313 Grand Blvd (East 
of Romig Road, 1/2 mile south of Rolling 
Acres Mall).  The property has come a long 
way in 10 years, from an old upholstery shop 
with overgrown vegetation to a renovated lot 
& building, with a new roof soon to appear.  
Plans for the future include a place for me-
chanical services for automobiles.  Jerry can 
be reached at 330-753-9575, or stop in and 
wish his business a Happy 10th Anniversary!

Phone: 330-745-6654                  Chuck Hull, Prop

THE COBBLER SHOP
“Put A Little Spring In Your Step”

Complete Shoe Repair

Serving the Kenmore Community for 50 Years!

978 Kenmore Blvd.                                              Akron, Ohio

Park UMC Angel Food Ministries

Grocery savings for all!
If you eat you qualify!

$30 will help feed 4 people for about 1 week 
or a senior citizen for about 1 month.

For information call 330-745-3714 
or go to ourwebsite: akronparkumc.org

WEDDING, BIRTHDAY
ALL OCCASIONS CAKES

COOKIE AND PASTRAY TRAYS
3 3 0 - 8 4 8 - 1 0 3 6

2 7 7 0  C o r y  A v e .
A k r o n ,  O H   4 4 3 1 4
F a x  3 3 0 - 8 4 8 - 3 2 9 0

www.reevescakeshop.com
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Councilman’s Corner

On April 21, Akron City Council passed legisla-
tion designed to allow for quicker, more effi cient 
action by the city in cleaning up nuisance prop-
erties in Akron neighborhoods.  So-called “nui-
sance patrols” will consist of the combined forces 
of inspectors from the departments of public ser-
vice and public health.  This ordinance will allow 
nuisance inspectors to work much more quickly 
than before.

The ordinance will allow Service Department in-
spectors to cite properties with certain health de-
partment violations, and health inspectors will be 
permitted to post notices for violations that used 
to be covered solely by the service department.

Public service typically inspects for high grass 
and weeds, junked cars, trash, broken windows 
and tires.  Public health looks for things such as 
animal waste, evidence of rodent problems or 
garbage.

A house with a junk car in front, the yard with 

high weeds, or loose trash, or the zoning viola-
tions that irritate responsible homeowners to no 
end, these things can bring neighborhoods down 
quickly.  The goal of the ordinance is to be out 
in front and head them off before they get to the 
point of irritation.

Part of this initiative will be to instruct city em-
ployees who work in Akron neighborhoods, with 
the exception of nurses and epidemiologists, on a 
regular basis, to watch for nuisances and to report 
them.  Sanitation drivers who notice potholes, po-
lice who see a house in bad condition or a road 
repair crew that sees a run-down house are being 
asked to take responsibility and make a note of or 
call in a complaint.

There will be four chief nuisance offi cers in charge 
of a section of the city.  Each will be accountable 
for the condition of their area.  This will allow for 
a faster and more effi cient way than ever before.  
It is also important to note that there will be no 
increase in staffi ng for the initiative.

What can you do as a citizen?  I would urge you 
to make use of the city’s 3-1-1 call center to help 
Akron put property owners on notice that nui-
sance properties will not be tolerated.

One change in policy with the nuisance patrols 
is that the city will now levy fi nes for the third 
and subsequent violations by property owners.  
As a result, the process of enforcement will be 
quicker, penalties tougher and the community 
cleaner and safer.

The thanks for this initiative belong to many 
people.  Thanks to our Mayor for his responsive 
initiative.  Thanks to the collaborative effort of 
all departments involved.  Thanks to all of you 
for being concerned Ward 9 residents.

Thank you for allowing me to serve our commu-
nity.  I am deeply grateful.

Councilman Mike Freeman

City Council Assures that Nuisance Patrol Will Be on the 
Watch - Response Process Now Streamlined

ROLLING ACRES CINEMA
I n s i d e  R o l l i n g  A c r e s  M a l l

1st Run Movies at 2nd Run Prices!
Adult $600 after 6:00 p.m.
Children 11 & Under
Seniors 62 & Older

All Seats $400 Before 6:00 p.m.
Karaoke & Rocky Horror Picture Show

Every Other Saturday Night!
Karaoke Starts at 9:30         Rocky Horror at Midnight
Upcoming Nights include May 17th, May 31st, June 14th, June 28th

$400

7 4 5 - 3 4 7 0  O R  7 4 5 - 1 6 0 0  I N F O  L I N E
VISIT US AT WWW.ROLLINGACRESCINEMA.NET

Buy 1 Large Drink
Recieve 1 Large

Popcorn Free
expires 6/30/08

Buy 1 Admission
(after 6:00 pm)
Get the 2nd Free

expires 6/30/08

Get your insurance from your
LOCAL NATIONWIDE AGENT,

not Web sites. .
Get unbeatable local service with Nationwide®

Serving you in this area
4109 S. Cleveland-Massillon Road

Norton, Ohio  44203

330 - 825 - 8866

Tim Crawford
crawfot3@nationwide.com Nationwide®

On Your Side
Auto Home Life Business

Equal Housing
Opportunity

Insurer

Products underwritten by Nationwide Mutual Insurance 
Company and Affi liated Companies.  Life Insurance issued
 by Nationwide Life Insurance Company.  Home Offi ce: 
Columbus, Ohio  43215-2220

Call me today for a quote.

Ward 9 Councilman’s Meetings
Councilman Freeman holds a public meeting on 
the fi rst Tuesday every month at the Kenmore 

Senior/Community Center, starting at 7:00 pm.

Please join him at 880 Kenmore Boulevard to 
discuss your community & your city!
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Get All of Your Car Care Needs Taken Care of
Right Here in KENMORE!

GRANDGRAND

A U T O  B O D Y  &  P A I N TA U T O  B O D Y  &  P A I N T
R E S T O R A T I O N  S P E C I A L I S TR E S T O R A T I O N  S P E C I A L I S T

• Owner Operated For Over 10 Years.  • Professional Guaranteed Craftmanship
• Highest Quality Materials Used Only!

• Cars Have Been On Cover of National Chevy Association, Moper Enthusiast
• TV Car Show “Nascar Angels”
• All Makes & Models Welcome

330-753-9575
1313 Grand Blvd.  Barberton, Ohio 44203
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Little Sheperd Preschool
2308 24th Street, SW   •  Akron, Ohio 44314

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday
9:00 AM ~ 12:00 Noon
$80 Monthly Tuition

Tuesday and Thursday
9:00 AM ~ 12:00 Noon
$60 Monthly Tuition

Monday through Friday $130 Monthly Tuit ion
~ Scholarships Available ~

3 3 0 - 7 4 5 - 8 9 5 0
p a r k l s @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t

Classes  F i l l  Qu ick ly,  P l ease  Ca l l  fo r  Fa l l  Reg i s t r a t ion  Now!

Free Seminar - Kenmore Community Center
(880 Kenmore Boulevard)

“Estate Planning & Medicaid Updates”

Wednesday, May 21st

1:00 - 3:00 pm

Elder-Law Attorney Sheri Peters

Ideas for estate planning that address changes 
to Medicaid eligibility requirements that have 
taken place over the last year, and strategies to 

try and converse your estate.

Please call 330-745-3131 to reserve your seat.

Sponsored by the Schlup-Pucak Funeral Home

One year ago in March Park United Methodist Church became an offi cial 
Host Site for Angel Food Ministries and began with a trial distribution with-
in the congregation.  In April 2007 Angel Food Ministries was opened to 
the Kenmore Community, and monthly distribution began at the Kenmore 
Community Center.  Since that time they have provided grocery savings to 
an average of 100 families per month.  They also provide a limited number 
of basic units to families in need.  They accept donations to provide food to 
families in need or for a specifi c family.

Angel Food Ministries is a non-profi t, non-denominational organization 
dedicated to providing grocery relief and fi nancial support to communities 
throughout the United States.  Angel Food is available in a quantity that can 
fi t into a medium-sized box at $30 per unit.  Each month’s menu of 17-18 
items is different than the previous month and consists of both fresh and fro-
zen items with an average retail value of approximately $60. 

Park Angel Food Ministries accepts prepaid orders on four pre-set dates at 
the beginning of each month and distribution is usually the last Saturday of 
each month.  Angel Food Flyers are available at the Kenmore Branch Library, 
Zoe Ann’s Beauty Salon, Kenmore Komics & Games, The Yard Sale Thrift 
& Gift Shop, Kenmore Community Center, Immaculate Conception Church, 
and at the Park Church offi ce (9am- 2pm Monday-Friday).   A printable menu 
with order dates is also available monthly on-line at akronparkumc.org.  All 
orders must be made in person or by mail, we cannot take orders online.  We 
cannot accept personal checks – cash, money order, cashier’s check or food 
stamp vouchers only.  For more information call 330-745-3714 or go to our 
website: akronparkumc.org and click on the Angel Food button.

Park Angel Food Ministries Celebrates 1st Anniversary
by Nancy Maurer



To honor the 100th Anniversary of the founding of the City of Kenmore, the Kenmore Connection is providing this 
special pull-out section.  It contains articles & photos of many important events, places, & people, which have all 
added to the outstanding history of our community.  Special thanks to the Kenmore Historical Society, whose members 

provided much of the information for this section.

You are probably wondering who is “Mr. Grotstein”.  Mr. Louis Grotstein 
is the man who gave Kenmore its fi rst library.  Back in 1923 he owned the 
Kenmore Department Store (men’s, ladies & children’s wear) located at 1512 
Kenmore Blvd (1004 Kenmore Boulevard today).  He started the fi rst book 
lending library in the back of his store.  It was a small library where he checked 
books in and out.  Several people donated books until he had about 1,000.

A year later the Fortnightly Club of Kenmore assumed responsibility of the 
growing enterprise in a donated room in the C. A. Wagner Building.  Miss 
Cassie Harris, Librarian at Kenmore High School, catalogued the books.  Sev-
eral times, due to lack of funds, the second storeroom library had to close.

Then came Kenmore’s annexation to Akron in 1928.  It was Grotstein’s idea 
to use the former Council chambers in the Kenmore City Hall building for 
a library.  He learned the Water Department wanted to use the chambers for 
storage of equipment.  He hurried to get Herbert Hirshberg, head librarian in 
Akron then, and they rushed over to the building and took possession of the 
Council chambers, the largest room in the city building.  Then they notifi ed 
the building authorities and the inspector they were going to move their books 
over there.  (Don’t think that would work today).

The Kenmore Branch (seventh branch) of the Akron Public Library opened 
on the second fl oor of the Kenmore City Hall building on May 30, 1930, with 
a larger collection of books than any previously opened branch.

Between May 26th and June 11th, before books could be checked out, fi fty 
classes totaling 1,947 pupils with 56 teachers were introduced to the Library 
and the use of the books before registering.  Children from third to eighth 
grade took cards home for signature and returned for books.  A registration of 
2,248 resulted -- 1,448 juveniles and 800 adults.

Kenmore’s fi rst two “librarians” were two high school girls who volun-
teered their services.  They were Mildred Francis and Margaret McKin-
ley.

Following is a list of our Librarians through the years:

1930 - Miss Lucille Campbell    1942-1961 - Mrs. Julia Averell Clark
1961-1981 - Elinor S. Earle       1981 - Susan J. Rice
1982-1992 - Judith Campbell    1992-present - Katherine E. Forsthoffer

Our present library building was dedicated January 1, 1957.  We are ea-
gerly awaiting the dedication of our new library being built now on the 
original site of the Kenmore City Hall.

Sources include “Akron’s Library: Commemorating 25 years on Main 
Street” by Margaret Dietz; “A Story of The Akron Public Library 
1834-1942” by Helen L. Pardee; Akron Beacon Journal newspaper       
article by Helen Waterhouse (date unknown)

A special thank you to Kathy Forsthoffer for her help in our research.

Interior of the Kenmore Library in 1950
located in Kenmore City Hall

“THANK YOU MR. GROTSTEIN”
by Lillian Jolly

IN MEMORY OF ARTHUR A. DOUBLEDEE
As we remember our past, we would like to honor the memory of Arthur A. Doubledee.   Before Kenmore was annexed 
to Akron he was a deputy marshal in Kenmore, Ohio.  He gave his life serving our community in 1916.  He was 30 years 
old, married and lived on Manchester Road.

Two prisoners had escaped from the Kenmore Jail and fl ed to Akron.  On October 12th, armed with warrants for the escap-
ees, Doubledee and another offi cer went to Akron and arrested the two men near the intersection of Steiner and Sweitzer 
Streets.

As the marshals were leaving the area with the prisoners to board a streetcar back to Kenmore, one of the prisoners drew 
a knife and stabbed Doubledee in the back and face.  Deputy Marshal Arthur A. Doubledee died while being taken to the 
hospital.  Cause of death was listed as a stab wound through the heart.  He is buried at Lakewood Cemetery.

Deputy Marshal Doubledee is listed on the offi cial Akron Police Department website memorial page and in the depart-
ment’s history book.  The police department has also had him added to the National and State Police Offi cer memorials.
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Celebrating 100 Years!
KENMORE HISTORICAL SOCIETY

OPEN HOUSE AND TOUR
Saturday, May 17, 2008

Noon until 4:00 P.M.
at the

Kenmore Senior/Community Center
880 Kenmore Boulevard

Kenmore is celebrating 100 years since we were incor-
porated as a village.  Many things have changed over the 
years.  We will have a free tour of “old” Kenmore tell-
ing of the history and sights in Kenmore.  There will be 
three tours that will last approximately one hour each.  
The fi rst tour will begin at 12:15 or when all the seats 

are fi lled.
A barbershop quartet will be entertaining us during the 
afternoon. A PowerPoint presentation of the History 
of Kenmore produced by Ken Dague, one of our mem-
bers, will also be shown.  There will be many displays of 
memorabilia and much reminiscing about “Kenmore”.  

Hope to see you there! 

The village of Kenmore was developed by the Ak-
ron Realty Company.  M. C. Heminger was hired 
as their Secretary-Manager in June of 1900.  When 
he moved with his family from Clinton to the new 
allotment, his household goods couldn’t be deliv-
ered by a moving van because of the deep ruts on 
the boulevard due to recent rains.  A canal boater 
brought his family’s goods to a landing near the 
Colonial Salt Works, and a wagon pulled by four 
farm horses took two hours to bring the furniture 
up to Ohio Avenue, now 12th Street.  His fam-
ily was the fi rst to live on Kenmore Boulevard.  

The nearest school at that time was 1½ miles away 
near Summit Lake.  It was called District School 
No. 11 and was part of Coventry Township’s 
school system.  It was a one-room brick build-
ing with students in six grades with one teacher.  
The Heminger children had to walk that distance 
each day using the streetcar tracks for a sidewalk. 

In November 1902, Mr. Heminger was elect-
ed to the township school board.  Twelve new 
homes were being built and several more were 
planned for the spring.  The Akron Realty Com-
pany gave six lots on Virginia Avenue, now 11th 
Street, for the building of a new school.   Late 
in October of 1903, the school opened with 84 
students ranging in age from 6 to 20.  The build-
ing, now named Heminger, was called Ken-
more School.  There were two teachers.  The 
principal E. F. Crites taught the upper grades, 
and Miss Rothrock taught the primary grades. 

In May of 1907, the fi rst class of four students grad-
uated.  Diplomas were presented by W. J. Watters, 
President of the School Board, to Elsie and Floyd 
Wagoner, Margaret Henry, and Vesta Heminger.  
Rev. W. Sprinkle of Civil War fame gave the class 
address.  The class motto was “We will fi nd a 
way or make one.”  The commencement program 
was held at Goss Memorial Reformed Church.

In 1908 the Village of Kenmore was incorpo-
rated and established its own school board.  
The 1908 graduating class consisted of Rich-
ard B. Heminger and Ernest E. Ritzman.

An annex was added to the school in 19ll includ-
ing a gym-auditorium.  The school board didn’t 
approve purchasing basketballs for the gym be-
cause the sport was felt to be too rough and of 
no educational purpose, so the boys and men 
teachers bought the fi rst basketball and suits.

A two-room school, Lawndale, was erected on 
Foust Road, now Wilbeth Road, and in 1912 the 
fi rst unit of Colonial School was built.  With the 
addition of Colonial and Lawndale the fi rst school 
building changed it name to Kenmore Central.  
By 1915, the schools had grown from 84 pupils 
with 2 teachers to 960 pupils with 32 teachers.

KENMORE’S FIRST SCHOOL
by Jan Williams

Kenmore’s fi rst school built in 1903 (Now Heminger)

SHARE YOUR MEMORIES OF KENMORE
I remember when.........

Do you have a special memory of Kenmore from school, at church, a store, a 
movie theater, playing some sport, sledding, bicycling, a favorite hang out, favor-
ite teacher, etc, etc.?  We are looking for good memories you would like to share.   
Jot it down on a piece of paper, bring it to our Open House and deposit it in our 
memory box.  Please sign your name and phone number.  If you are unable to 
come to the Open House, mail your memories to the Kenmore Historical Society, 
P. O. Box 3707, Akron OH 44314.  We will see how many people share “your” 
memory and publish some in the next Connection.  There has to be a lot of good 
memories from the past 100 years!    
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Kenmore Centenial Fireworks Celebration Fund
Make Checks Payable To : Kenmore C.C. Fireworks Fund

Mail Coupon & Check To : Kenmore Community Council Inc.
P.O. Box 3954

Akron, Ohio 44314

Fireworks Donation Coupon :

Amount of Donation :                                       
Name :                                                             
Address :                                                          
City :                                                                
State :                                                                
Zip :                                                                 
Phone :                                                              

Kenmore Community Council, Inc.
Welcomes You to the 17th Annual

Kenmore Community Days Festival,
Centennial Celebration & Fireworks Spectacular!

May 28th thru June 1st, 2008 at Prentiss Park
Kenmore Community Council Inc History

The Kenmore Community Days Festival began in 
1991, when members of the Kenmore Communi-
ty Council Inc embarked on a dream of bringing 
back a long time tradition of a Kenmore Festival, 
previously known for many years as the Kenmore 
Olde Tyme Festival.  We approached the City of 
Akron in attempting to gain approval for the use 
of Prentiss Park.  After many months of planning, 
and meeting the city’s strict approval guidelines, 
the first annual Kenmore Community Days Festi-
val was held in August of that year.

We began with only 3 Amusement Rides, 2 Games, 
and a Pop Corn Trailer, and a couple of non-profit 
community food booths.  With the community’s 
overwhelming support, and thus making the first 
festival very successful, we have grown over the 
last 15 years to become the premiere Amusement 
Ride Festival in the City of Akron and surround-
ing communities.  Today, Bates Amusement Inc. 
provides one of the largest displays of amuse-
ment rides for a community based festival in the 
State of Ohio.  We believe we offer one of the 
best family and community festivals, complete 
with Rides, Food, Entertainment, a Parade, and 
Exhibitors.

What makes the Kenmore Community Days Fes-
tival so appealing, is that we provide an afford-
able, Family and Community themed festival, in 
a safe and controlled environment!  We strive for 
involvement from our residents, our schools, the 
business community, and our non-profit com-
munity organizations.  Over the past years, the 
festival has become a role model for many cit-
ies, and community organizations, and churches 
interested in providing a festival similar to ours 
within their community.

Prentiss Park provides a beautiful site for the 
Kenmore Community Days Festival as well.  In 
2006, the Kenmore Community Council Inc cel-
ebrated the 15th Anniversary of our festival with 
a spectacular Fireworks Display.

The Festival has provided the Kenmore Commu-
nity Council Inc with the resources to serve the 
Kenmore Community in the form of our services 
to our community.

2008 Centennial Celebration:
Dairy Queen - Kenmore Parade!

It’s Not Too Late To Participate!

Our Parade is scheduled for Saturday May 31st, 
2008 at 11:00 am, and kicks off from Kenmore High 
School, and will end at Prentiss Park!  This year’s pa-
rade theme will center around the 100th Anniversary 
Celebration of Kenmore!  We are seeking parade par-
ticipants, and we are encouraging All Kenmore Clus-
ter Schools, Sports Teams, Churches, Clubs, and Busi-
ness & Community Organizations to be represented.  
You may choose to march in the parade, build a fl oat, 
or enter a car, promoting your School, Baseball Team, 
Church, Youth Group, or Business, or walk your fa-
vorite animal in the parade.

For a Parade Application, please call Georgia Weath-
erholt at 330-753-6519, or the Council Offi ce at 
330-745-8999.  Help us celebrate our Anniversary of 
100 years with total Kenmore Community Support!

Fill the Kenmore Trolley On Fireworks 
Nite & Kenmore Centennial T-Shirt Sale!

On Friday, May 30th, 2008 you can support Kenmore 
and the Centennial Celebration by purchasing a lim-
ited edition T-Shirt for $8.00.  The T-Shirts are Red, 
Black and Gray, and have the Trolley with “Proud 
Past - Strong Future - Kenmore - 1908 - 2008”.  Look 
for the special booth inside the Big Top Tent.

There will also be a “Fill the Kenmore Trolley Car” 
container to donate to the Fireworks & Centennial 
Celebration Fund.  Bring your change, too!  Any 
amount is very much appreciated.

17th Annual Kenmore Community Days 
Festival & Kenmore Centennial

Celebration Fireworks Spectacular!

Friday, May 30th, 2008 @ 9:45 pm at Prentiss Park

The Kenmore Community Council Inc & The City 
of Akron are proud to announce the 17th Annual 
Kenmore Community Days Festival will be held on 
Wednesday, May 28th thru Sunday, June 1st, 2008 at 
Prentiss Park.

This year marks the 100th Centennial Celebration 
of Kenmore!  To celebrate our anniversary, the fes-
tival will be highlighted by special events, including 
a Fireworks Spectacular on Friday, May 30th, 2008 
at approximately 9:45 pm.  This will also serve as a 
post Memorial Day Weekend Fireworks Show for our 
region.

This Fireworks Spectacular will be produced by Gar-
den State Fireworks, The Santore Bros., and Pyrotech-
nic Mike Meden.  This display will be a close proxim-
ity fi reworks display, being that you will be able to 
view the display ground level at Prentiss Park with an 
up-close and personal view of the display.  Plan now 
to bring your entire family to celebrate Kenmore’s 
100th Anniversary!

Fireworks Parking

Parking for the Fireworks Spectacular will be avail-
able at the Kenmore High School Parking Lots, lo-
cated off Battles Avenue and 16th Street, and at the 
Kenmore High School Stadium Parking lot off 13th 
Street (Weather permitting for the stadium lot).

Kenmore Centennial Celebration
Fireworks Fund!

The Kenmore Community Council Inc has estab-
lished a Fireworks Fund at FirstMerit Bank, to assist 
in defraying the cost of our anniversary display.  We 
are seeking Individuals, Families, Business Owners, 
and Kenmore Residents to support this endeavor.  
Any amount is very much appreciated!  Please make 
checks payable to:  Kenmore C.C. Fireworks Fund, 
and send to:  Kenmore Community Council Inc., P.O. 
Box 3954, Akron, Ohio 44314.  Cash donations can 
also be made by calling the Kenmore Community 
Council Inc at 330-745-8999.

Contributions will be used exclusively for the Fire-
works and related Centennial Celebration Expenses.  
The Kenmore Community Council Inc is a non-profi t 
charitable corporation - your donation is tax exempt.

2008 Special Kenmore Connection Festival Section Page  2



City of Akron and County of Summit - 
A Big Thank You for Your Support!

The Kenmore Community Council Inc, the Ken-
more Centennial Celebration Committee, and the 
Kenmore Board of Trade all wish to sincerely 
thank Councilman Michael Freeman, Mayor Don 
Plusquellic, Deputy Mayor Dave Lieberth, At-
Large Councilman John Conti, Council President 
Marco Sommervile, all the Akron City Council 
Members, Mr. Rick Merolla, and Mr. John Valle 
of the Service Directors Offi ce, for their Financial 
Support of the Centennial Celebration & Fire-
works, and for their City Services support.

They also wish to thank County Executive Russ 
Pry, and County Councilman Tim Crawford, for 
their support in the giving of a $500.00 Arts Grant.  
And thanks to The City of Akron, and the Akron 
Community Foundation, for their generous ap-
proval of a Neighborhood Partnership Grant.

The Kenmore Community Council Inc
sincerely thanks the

Kenmore Connection Staff
for their donation of this
Special Section Space,

and the sponsorship support of the
Kenmore Board of Trade for the

2008 Kenmore Community Days Festival.
Thank you!

Kenmore Community Council, Inc.
Welcomes You to the 17th Annual

Kenmore Community Days Festival,
Centennial Celebration & Fireworks Spectacular!

May 28th thru June 1st, 2008 at Prentiss Park

Gazebo Rental & Information

For information contact

Georgia Weatherholt
At the

Kenmore Community Council Inc.
at 330-753-6519

Find out more about the
Memorial Gazebo, or inquire about
renting the gazebo for weddings,

anniversaries, retirement and
graduation celebrations,
as well as other events.

Cletus H. Swords Memorial Gazebo
Plaque Form

Name to be placed on Plaque (22 spaces max)
(Spaces in between words count too!)

Circle one if this is a memorial plaque   (In Memory of)  (In Honor of)

(This line is optional) Name “Given By” to be placed on plaque (22 spaces max)

Your Name ________________________________

Business/Org. Name_________________________

Address___________________________________

Phone_____________E-Mail__________________

Personal/Non-Business Plaques are $25 each
Business/Organization Plaques are $50 each

Amount Enclosed________________________

Send all forms with check or money order payable to:
Kenmore Community Council Inc.
P.O. Box 3954 Akron, Ohio  44314

It seems like yesterday when Cletus Swords and 
Councilman John Conti met with offi cials from 
Akron Parks and Recreation Department to dis-
cuss putting up a holiday tree for the Kenmore 
Community.  Standing outside the Kenmore Li-
brary they described that the best location would 
be Shadyside Park.  As they looked over the park 
deciding where to plant the tree the thought of 
having a gazebo one day was mentioned.

The project was adopted by the Kenmore Com-
munity Council, Inc. and the Senior Committee, 
headed by Cletus Swords and was on its way to 
becoming a reality.

All the proceeds go toward the construction and 
maintenance of the Memorial Gazebo.
The Plaques
The plaques measure eight and one 
half by two inches and are made of 
heavy black plastic with engraved 
white lettering.  The plaques will 
be mounted inside the memorial 
Gazebo, on the boards surrounding 
the ceiling, for all to see and read!

Kenmore Community Council Inc
Welcomes Your Involvement!

The Kenmore Community Council Inc
welcomes new members!  If you are interested 

in being a part of being involved in the
Kenmore Community, please contact us.

Membership is open to those who wish to 
enhance the lives of those living in Kenmore!  

Many volunteer Opportunities Exist!

Please call our offi ce at 330-745-8999

Our Mailing Address is:
Kenmore Community Council Inc.

PO Box 3954
Akron, Ohio  44314

Shadyside Memorial Gazebo
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The history of The Church on the Boulevard’s 
striking home (754 Kenmore Boulevard), and 
of the congregation that built it, tracks precisely 
with that of the Kenmore Community they have 
served.  “Boulevard Church” always called itself 
“The First Church in Kenmore.”

As the community known as Halo was beginning 
to form, a number of its residents were converted 
at revival services in 1900 at the Hope Church 
(which has served from 1855 to the present in 
what is now the Castle Homes area).  Desiring 
a church in their own community, they began to 
meet in rooms above W. J. Watters’ store at the 
corner of Manchester Road and Boulevard.  Soon 
they acquired a “used church”, built in Manchester 
in 1874.  They dismantled this 40 x 45 ft. frame 
structure, and erected it on Manchester Road be-
tween the railroad tracks and the present Wilbeth 
Road, facing east near A. J. Triplett’s home.  Mr. 
Triplett had donated the land.  “Zion Evangelical 
Church” was dedicated December 21, 1901.

Soon it became clear that Halo’s development 
was proceeding westward along the Boulevard, 
and the church decided to relocate to the present 
site at Boulevard and Seventh Street.  The wood-
en church was again taken down and moved, 
and was dedicated in its new home on January 
6, 1907 – a year before Kenmore was formally 
established.

The congregation soon outgrew its wooden home 
and began to make plans for a larger building.  At 
the same time, they changed their name to Boule-
vard Evangelical Church in 1919.  When the time 
came, they moved the wooden church yet again – 
a few doors down Seventh Street – and they wor-
shipped there while the new structure was built.  
The cornerstone was laid June 26, 1921, and the 
present two-toned brick church was dedicated 
September 17, 1922.

Afterward, the “wandering church” was sold and 
remodeled as an apartment house.  It still stands 
at 2211 Seventh Street.  Its 1874 origin surely 
makes it one of the oldest buildings in Kenmore.
“Boulevard Church,” now The Church on the 
Boulevard, was constructed at a cost of $57,000 
by contractor Nelson Chaffi n of Akron.  The 
building is Kenmore’s own example of an “Ak-
ron Plan” church, an architectural design invent-
ed by Akron industrialist (and Sunday School 
superintendent) Lewis Miller.  His innovative 
First Methodist Episcopal Church was completed 
in 1870.  The Akron Plan became very popular 
across America, especially between about 1890 

and 1930.  Our “Church on the Boulevard” is a 
very beautiful later example of the form.  All are 
welcome to visit and see it.

The Boulevard congregation disbanded in 1990.  
In the following years the building has been home 
to several church groups, attorneys’ offi ces, and 
an art gallery.  Meanwhile, a suburban church 
was beginning to hear God’s call to urban minis-
try.  Now, after 86 years, this wonderful building 
is beginning a new phase of ministry and service 
to Kenmore.

After nearly 40 years on Greensburg Road, the 
Green Baptist Church prayed and took stock of 
its members’ demographics and spiritual gifts.  
Feeling led to Kenmore, they began to participate 
in community ministries and activities such as 
First Glance and Teen Moms, the Kenmore Holi-
day Celebration, and Project SHINE.  Our con-
gregation acquired the 754 Kenmore Boulevard 
building, changed our name to The Church on the 
Boulevard, and held our fi rst Kenmore services in 
September 2007.

The Church on the Boulevard is pleased to partic-
ipate in Kenmore’s Centennial Celebration, and 
we look forward to serving our Lord Jesus Christ 
during Kenmore’s second century.

SOMETHING NEW!
The Kenmore Historical Society now has a new logo.  Ken Dague, a member and Trustee of our 
group, has designed our logo showing symbols depicting the history of Kenmore.  The canal boat, 
trolley, salt derrick and City Hall were common sights and all very important in the development and 
growth of Kenmore.  Ken has been a member since 2002.

Church Celebrates New Home, Kenmore Centennial
By Roger Bryant, Historian, The Church on the Boulevard

Wooden church that preceded the
current Church on the Boulevard

Old wooden church now remodeled
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The Kiwanis Club of Kenmore was chartered on August 6, 1925 and is thought 
to be the oldest community-oriented service organization in Kenmore.  The 
Club has remained an important part of the community and represents a di-
verse cross-section of the many local businesses and residents calling Ken-
more “home.”  Through various club projects over the years, giving back 
to the community and helping to make it a better place in which to live has 
been a common theme.  Projects over the years that continue to give in-
clude the annual Halloween Parade and Costume Contest; High School Key 
Club sponsorship and support; International Children Adoption Program; 
Thanksgiving & Christmas Gift Baskets; Participation in Kenmore Commu-
nity Festival, Summer Community Concerts, Teen Moms Program & First 
Glance Student Center; High School Scholarships; Trash & Treasures Yard 
Sales; and Rose Appreciation Day.  The Club continues to sponsor and fund 
the Reading Is Fundamental (RIF) Program now celebrating its 29th year in 
the Kenmore Cluster schools.  RIF provides free books to all children ages 
kindergarten to 7th grade three times each school year in cooperation with 
the local PTA’s.  The Kiwanis Club of Kenmore wishes to join in celebrat-
ing this centennial milestone of our Kenmore community.

   The Kiwanis Club of Kenmore is a part of a global organization of 
volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one community 
at a time.  Join us at one of our weekly meetings.  The Club meets every 
Tuesday at 11:45 a.m. at the Kenmore Church of the Nazarene, at the cor-
ner of 12th Street SW and Iona Ave.  Lunch is prepared by the members at 
a cost of $7.00.  Contact Tom Prentice, Club Secretary, at 330-753-7721 
for more information.

Kiwanis Club Membership from 1968

Kiwanis: Eighty-Three Years of Community Service
by Brent Wood

Kenmore City Hall was built in 1916 at the corner of Kenmore Boulevard and 14th 
Street.  It was demolished in 1974.

After Kenmore was annexed to Akron the building was still an important part of 
Kenmore.  The old council chamber was used for the library.  The room used by Po-
lice Chief William Poalson to question prisoners was used for a meeting place of the 
Union Missionary Society sewing circle who worked on Red Cross clothes for the 
needy.   Another part of the building was used twice a week for the Health Depart-
ment’s Well Baby Clinic where they weighed, measured and vaccinated children 
between one and six years old.  There was also a section used by the Family Service 
society three days a week, for interviewing needy in the southern district of Akron.

The police headquarters in the building was now Precinct 2, Akron’s only precinct 
police station.  The Kenmore fi re station, still in the building, became known as Fire 
Station 10.

The last mayor to occupy the city building was H. V. Johnson.  A familiar dentist, 
Dr. Charles F. Woods, then occupied the mayor’s offi ce for 43 years.  He was 80 
years old when he closed his dental practice on June 28, 1974.

In addition to regularly scheduled activities in the building, political organizations 
and veterans groups used the hall as a meeting place on occasion.

The only building custodian got the work done by permitting transients to sleep in 
the old jailhouse area in return for cleaning the building the next day.

Source:  Akron Times - Press dated Jan. 10, 1933

  Meets the last Monday of each month

(except January, May & December)

7:00 p.m. at the

Kenmore Senior/Community Center

880 Kenmore BoulevardFOUNDED IN 2001

www.kenmorehistorical.org

KENMORE’S CITY HALL
by Lillian Jolly

“Kenmore:  Its Heart Is In City Hall” by A. H. Sypher

Are you, or do you know, of any Kenmore Residents who are 
100 years or more of age?  The Kenmore Festival Days Com-
mittee would like to invite these persons to ride at the head of 
the parade scheduled down Kenmore Boulevard on May 31st.  

Please call Georgia Weatherholt at 330-753-6519 to participate!

page 4 of 4KENMORE CONNECTION CENTENNIAL  SPECIAL
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2008
HEMINGER SUMMER PLAYGROUND

SPONSORED BY:
THE KENMORE SR./COMMUNITY CENTER

June 23 to August 1
DAILY TIMES:  10:00 am to 2:00 pm

Open to children ages 7 to 12
NO EXCEPTIONS

This is a FREE Summer Program.
Registration will take place

Monday, June 23rd.
There will be

NO PRE-REGISTRATION.
Questions or concerns please 

contact the Summer Playground 
Staff at the Kenmore Senior 

Community Center
330-375-2812

FREE LUNCH 

PROGRAM
For those

18 and under

-

Union Vision Centers, Inc.
2355 Manchester Rd.
Akron, Ohio  44314

Co-Op Optical!
CALL US TODAY!

330-753-5077      330-753-2266

It’s Spring!
The Sun!
The Fun!

The Work!
Prescription & Quality 

Sunglasses should
be on your list!

See Us!

Baseball, Fishing, Golf, Yardwork.
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Kenmore Kiwanis News
by Brent Wood

Kenmore Kiwanis made a $200 donation to the 
Akron Children’s Hospital Pediatric Trauma 
Center in recognition of Kiwanis Ohio District’s 
First Lady Marjorie Martin’s designated annual 
project.  Her husband, Leroy Martin, is serving as 
this year’s Kiwanis Ohio District Governor lead-
ing all the clubs in the State of Ohio and he also 
happens to be a member of the local Barberton 
Kiwanis Club.

Two members of the Kenmore High Key 
Club were sponsored by the Club to attend the 
annual Ohio Key Club Convention held in Co-
lumbus.  Kiwanian Dick Cardarelli traveled with 
them and severed as their chaperone during the 
event. 

The Kiwanis is sponsoring Kenmore High School 
Sophomore Charles Higgins as he attends this 
year’s Hugh O’Brien Youth (HOBY) Leader-
ship Program held at Mt. Union College in Al-
liance Ohio.  The Club recognized Schae Painter 
for her heroic act in saving her neighbor from 
harm and presented her with a $100 US  Savings 
Bond in recognition of her unselfi sh act of kind-
ness.  Whitney Brown, graduating Kenmore High 
School senior & Kenmore Key Club President, 
has been selected the recipient of the 2008 Ken-
more Kiwanis Scholarship

Stay tuned to the next issue of the Kenmore 
Connection for Fall fundraisers to be held by 
the Kiwanis Club of Kenmore which will in-
clude a new event -  A planned Scotch Doubles 
Night is being organized with proceeds going 
to the First Glance/Teen Moms Program.  Also, 
the Club’s annual Trash & Treasures Yard Sale 
will be held in September this year.  During 
your spring house cleaning, the Kiwanis are 
asking that you set aside items that you are 
planning to discard and donate them to the sale 
in early fall.  The exact date will be announced 
in the next Kenmore Connection.  

The Kiwanis Club of Kenmore is a part of a 
global organization of volunteers dedicated to 
changing the world one child and one commu-
nity at a time.  If this short review of some of 
the Club’s activities interests you, and might 
be something that you would enjoy being a 
part of, then join us at one of our weekly meet-
ings.  The Club meets every Tuesday at 11:45 
am.. at the Kenmore Church of the Nazarene, 
at the corner of 12th Street SW and Iona Av-
enue.  Lunch is prepared by the members at 
a cost of $7.00.  Contact Tom Prentice, Club 
Secretary, at 330-753-7721 for more informa-
tion.

971 Kenmore Blvd.
Akron, Ohio

Burt’s New & Used
Furniture, Appliances, Etc.

Phone: 330-861-5292
Cell: 330-459-9297
All Your Treasures

Brandon Burt
Owner

M USTAN G

1106 W. Main St • Kent, OH 44240 Rob Porter
Master Certifi ed Sales & Leasing
E-Mail: rporter@klaben.com

www.klaben.com
(330) 673-3139

Ext. 349
(800) 686-3139
Fax (330) 677-2863

We Can Help
with Credit Issues!

usbank.com

Coventry Commons Offi ce
CN-OH-9196
3100 Manchester Road
Akron, Ohio  44319

330.645.6398
330.245.0902 fax
800.872.2657  24-hr service

Nancy Donahue
Branch Manager

Nancy.E.Donahue@usbank.com

Avon
Kristy Gerber
Beauty is with-in!

Delivering in the Kenmore Area
330.753.1439

24 hour on-line ordering
www.youravon.com/kgerber

DAVID E. CULBERTSON
Attorney At Law

2447 Manchester Road
Akron, Ohio  44314-3551
culbertsonlaw@sbcglobal.net

Bus. 330-753-1151
Res. 330-745-7729
Fax. 330-848-0372

Want to be in the Kenmore Community 
Days Festival Parade?  

Promote your School, Sports Team,
Church, Youth Group, or Business.

Call Georgia Weatherholt @ 330-753-6519.
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4 Pc. Chicken
with JoJo’s

$8.00

8 Pc. Chicken
with JoJo’s

$13.00

12 Pc. Chicken
with JoJo’s

$19.00
Jumbo 1-Item

Pizza

$14.00

Jumbo 2-Item
Pizza

$16.00

Jumbo 3-Item
Pizza

$18.00
Jumbo 4-Item

Pizza

$20.00

16 Pc. Chicken
with JoJo’s

$24.00

Large Antipasto
Salad

$5.00

CARRY OUT SPECIAL!!!CARRY OUT SPECIAL!!!
The Original 

Lawsons Chip Dip
& Bag of “OK” Chips
VALID ONLY WITH COUPON.    NOT VALID WITH ANY OTHER OFFERS.    EXPIRES 6/30/2008

RELOAD or PURCHASE

REGINA’S PIZZA CARD
($30 Value) & Recieve A

FREE
1 Large Topping Pizza On Your Next Visit!

1267 W. Waterloo Road

330-753-7797
www.ReginasPizza.com

$$445050
ONLYONLY

Free Seminar for
Estate Planning &
Medicaid Updates

What happens if you get sick
and need long term care?

Will you lose everything that you’ve worked
so hard to get?

How can you prepare for this?

These are the topics that will be covered at a free 
seminar sponsored by the Schlup-Pucak Funeral 
Home on Wednesday, May 21st, at the Kenmore 
Community Center, 880 Kenmore Boulevard.  
Elder Law Attorney Sheri Peters will be present-
ing ideas for estate plans that address changes to 
Medicaid eligibility requirements that have taken 
place  over  the  last  year,  as  well  as  some  new 
strategies that have been developed to try and 
conserve your estate.

This seminar will run from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm.  
Please call to reserve your seat, and help us to 
make sure we have enough informational packets 
and refreshments for all attendees.  RSVP at the 
Schlup-Pucak Funeral Home, 330-745-3131.

Johnny’s Mowing
• All your lawn care needs.
• No jobs too large or small.
• 15 years in business.
• Highest Quality - Lowest Rates.
• Insured.         • Senior Discounts.

John D. Osolin Jr.                          330-753-1673
 

“Musical Instruments and Gifts with Celtic Flare”
Irish Whistles, Fifes, Flutes and Accordians.

Hand Made Items including
“Baby Gillies”, Whistles, Fife Bags.

Irish & Scottish Gifts!
Mary Ann Beach
popsshp@yahoo.com
330-634-3075

All of our lives have recently been touched by the events 
that have surrounded Mrs. Marie McDonald.  On Sep-
tember 13,2007 Marie and her husband Wayne were vic-
tims of an accident in which a vehicle struck them while 
riding their motorcycle. They were blessed to survive the 
accident but have sustained serious injuries.

They have a long road ahead of them with many chal-
lenges to face.  Their future will consist of many needs 
and expenses but together as a Kenmore Pfeiffer Com-
munity we were able to support and help them.  A spa-
ghetti dinner was held on Feb. 25, 2008 at Firestone High 
School with the continued support and help of many fel-
low staff members, current and former students, parents 
and friends of Marie McDonald (Hintz).  Pfeiffer Stu-
dents also raised money by pledging volunteer time and 

selling links of love. Total we were able to raise 
nearly $4000.00 in proceeds to help with home ad-
aptations, unexpected expenses, and etc.

For those who know Marie know that her husband 
and family are the most important things to her. 
Next and dear to her heart are her students, animals 
(especially dogs), and most of all volunteering her 
time.

Marie is a member of the Akron Children’s Hos-
pital Doggie Brigade and spends countless hours 
visiting sick children with her own dogs.  She also 
volunteers at the annual Akron Children’s Hospital 
Holiday Tree Festival to raise money.  At Pfeiffer 
Elementary where she is a third grade teacher, she 
goes above and beyond to teach children not only 
academics but citizenship and social attributes.  
She has spear - headed school wide donation drives 
for the Humane Society in which families donate 
supplies needed.  For years, she coordinated our 
school safety patrol.  She also started a knitting 
club after school where boys and girls learned to 
knit and the response was overwhelming due to the 
fact that the children love to spend time with her.

New Year, New Beginning for Mrs. McDonald
by Bonnie Pettit

Marie McDonald teaches her students the im-
portance of volunteering and helping friends 
and neighbors out.  As a community we knew 
it was our turn to give back.  With many thanks 
again to the Kenmore Pfeiffer community and 
countless donations made by generous busi-
nesses and friends we were able to show Mrs. 
McDonald the impact she has had on all of us! 

The Kenmore Connection reaches over 8500 
homes & businesses in the Ward 9 area.

For information about advertising,
please call 330-745-5530
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Kenmore Senior / Community Center

880 Kenmore Boulevard        330-375-2812
2008 Summer Enrichment Day Camps

Day Camps are from 11:30 to 3:30 and include FREE LUNCH
Register & pay by June 2 and receive $5.00 off each camp!

KINDERCAMP
June 23-26, Ages 5 & 6 - $20.00

A fun week for kids looking forward to going to kindergarten in the fall!

CHEER CAMP
June 30-July 3, Ages 6-12 - $20.00

Learn basic cheer moves and make some fun “spirit” crafts!

SCRAPBOOK CAMP
July 7-9, Ages 8-12 - $20.00

Receive a disposable camera when you register, bring it back and we’ll
develop the photos for you to create a one of a kind scrapbook!

SOCCER SKILLS CAMP
July 14-17, Ages 5-9 - $20.00

Bring your shin guards and soccer ball and spend the week
playing & learning!  Plus we’ll do some cool soccer crafts!

COOKING CAMP
July 21-24, Ages 8-12 - $20.00

Learn some basic cooking skills while enjoying some yummy treats!

QUILTING CAMP
July 28-31, Ages 8-13 - $20.00

Design and sew your very own quilted tote bag. 

5 WEEK SUMMER ART EXPERIENCE
Fridays from 9:00-12:00 June 27-August 1 (no class July 4)

Includes FREE LUNCH -- Ages 8-12 - $20.00

TEEN CERAMICS
Tuesdays 3:30-5:30 June 17-August 12 (no class July 1)

8 week summer session - $20.00

Persons with disabilities needing assistance are asked to contact Billy Soule, Assis-
tant to the Mayor of Community Relations, 166 S. High Street, Akron, OH  44308, 

330-375-2189(voice), 330-375-2345(TDD), at least (7) days in advance.
Visit our website at www.recreation@ci.akron.oh.us

Dining Room Featuring Exclusive Italian Foods • Cocktail Lounge
Banquet Rooms Available for All Occasions

CASA MIMI
ITALIAN RESTURANT

Sunday               4:00 - 8:00
Monday  Closed               
Tuesday                                         4:00 - 10:00
Wednesday                             4:00 - 10:00
Thursday                             4:00 - 10:00
Friday                               4:00 - 11:00
Saturday                             4:00 - 11:00

Buon Appetito!
GIUSEPPE PERFETTO, Pres.

2214 Manchester Road
Akron, Ohio  44314

Reservations
330-745-4447
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$5.00 OFF
Any 21 piece
Party Platter

Let us help with
your Party Plans!

Graduation Party, Birthdays, Baby Showers, Family Picnics
Not valid with any other offer.  Excludes DBL Stacked / Premium Subs.  Expires 6/30/08

Graduation
Special!

Graduat ion
Celebration
Class of  2008!

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

MEMBER

KBOT

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

Any Six-inch Sub
$3.00  NO LIMIT

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

Any Six-inch Value Meal
$4.99  NO LIMIT

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

Any 3 Footlong
Subs for $15.00

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

N o t  Va l i d  W i t h  A n y  O t h e r  O f f e r .
e x p i r e s  6 / 3 0 / 0 8

Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Any Six-inch Sub
$3.00  NO LIMIT

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Any Six-inch Value Meal
$4.99  NO LIMIT

Any 3 Footlong
Subs for $15.00

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Any Six-inch Sub
$3.00  NO LIMIT

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza

Any Six-inch Value Meal
$4.99  NO LIMIT

Any 3 Footlong
Subs for $15.00

Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Any Six-inch Sub
$3.00  NO LIMIT

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Any Six-inch Value Meal
$4.99  NO LIMIT

Any 3 Footlong
Subs for $15.00

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs

Kenmore Blvd & Hawkins Plaza
Excludes DBL Stack / Premium Subs
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2008 List of Kenmore Centennial Events

May 17th -- Historical Society Open House
Kenmore Senior/Community Center

Noon - 4:00 pm 

May 28th to June 1st - Kenmore Community Days Festival
Kenmore Community Council
Fireworks May 30th at 9:45

Parade May 31st

June/July/August - Wednesday Evening Summer Concerts
Childrens’ Activities start at 6:30 pm

Concerts start at 7:00 pm

August - Akron Baptist Temple Car Show
Date to be announced later

September 13th -- Gospel Concert
The Church on the Boulevard

754 Kenmore Boulevard
Detail available in next Kenmore Connection

September or October - Kenmore Library Grand Opening
Date to be announced later

October - DeBorg’s Halloween Party
Date & location to be announced later

October 12th - Park United Methodist Church Fall Festival

October 30th - Kiwanis Halloween Parade & Costume Contest

October 31st - Kenmore Events Committee Teen Halloween Party

 November - KHS ministers Thanksgiving Program
Date to be announced later

December 6th - Kenmore Holiday Celebration
Boulevard Activities - 11:00 am to 3:00 pm

Tree Lighting Ceremony - 6:30 pm

PROJECT SHINE – 2008
This year Project Shine will be held the week of June 23-27, 2008.

During this week, our volunteer teenagers and adults will come
together for a week of service to the Kenmore Community,

fellowship and learning about Jesus Christ.

If you own your home and are interested in receiving assistance through 
Project Shine, please fi ll out the application and return it to the address 

below as soon as possible.  All work will be done on a fi rst come,
fi rst serve, as needed basis. Please keep in mind that submitting

this form does not guarantee that you will be selected for this project,
we will select and assess the needs of each applicant. 

Name:      ___________________________________________

Address:   ___________________________________________

Phone #:  (330) _______________________________________

Best time to be reached:  ________________________________

Please check one or more of the following projects:

 □ Exterior House Paint   Interior House Cleaning:
 □ Exterior Garage Paint     □  Wash Walls
 □ Porch/Deck – Paint/Stain       □  Clean Carpet
 □ Interior Paint            □  Wash Windows
 □ Yard work/cleanup/trimming etc        □  Clean Basement/Attic

Due to insurance restrictions, Project Shine regrets that we cannot
offer any services other than those listed above.

     Please mail applications to:              Project Shine  
                     P. O. Box 3895
                        Akron, OH 44314

For questions or further information regarding Project Shine, 
please contact Jeremy @ 330-745-2068.

Zoe Ann’s Salon
Specializing in Foils - Low Lights & Hi-Lights, 
Clipper Cuts, Perms, Up-Do’s, Colors and Sets

Please Call  for Appointments
330-745-8316

Z o e  A n n  •  N a n c y  •  G e r i  •  D a w n e  •  B a r b  •  C h r i s t y  •  H e l e n

MEMBER

KBOT
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CALLING ALL YOUTH
BETWEEN THE AGES OF 8 AND 13

Kenmore Youth Football &
Cheerleading/Dance Team Registration

will be held for Football Players,
Cheerleaders, and Dance Team Members!!!

Registration is at the Kenmore Youth Football Field 
on Battles Avenue (Prentice Park), Saturday July 
12th and Saturday July 19th, from 10 am to 2 pm.

Registration Fee is $50.00 for Football Players and 
$25.00 for Cheerleading/Dance Team Members.

A current photo, a copy of your birth certifi cate, 
and proof of residence must be provided at the time 
of registration.  The Cheerleading/Dance Clinic is 

open to all girls between the ages of 6 and 13.

For more information, please contact Jerry Cottrell 
at 330-603-8642 or Wendy Weber at 330-730-3219.

YARD SALE Thrift & Gift
922 Kenmore Blvd

Housewares   Toys   Baby Items
China Gifts Jewelry Curtains
Hardware Puzzles Bedding
Clothing  All at Yard Sale Prices

1 Year Anniversary Special!
$500 off with purchase

of $2500 or more!
expires 5/31/2008

Immaculate Conception
Preschool & Child Care Center

2128 - 16th Street SW
Akron, Ohio 44314

330-745-3544
icpreschool@yahoo.com

Immediate Openings Available for Ages 6 weeks to 5 years!
Enroll Now for Summer & Fall Programs (Age 6 weeks to 12 years).

Hours are 6:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.
Our Daily Schedules offer a Variety of Age Appropriate Activities.  Call for details.

Please call 330-745-3544 between the hours of 8:00 - 4:00 with questions, for a tour, or to enroll your child.
The Center is also currently looking for possible part-time caregivers and substitutes.  Stop by to fi ll out an application or send your resume to the above address.

Title XX is accepted
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Classifi ed Ads & Announcements
Are You Moving?  Be sure your new residence is drug free.  Your family’s 
health depends on it!  We provide instant results using Centers for Disease 
Control developed testing.  Approved by Ohio Department of Health.
Call Safety Elements, 330-715-9075

Kenmore Church of the Nazarene Yard Sale -- June 7th 9 am - 3 pm.
Come out for “Some Fun”.  Private Spaces available for $10 (1 table), or
$15 (2 tables). Located at 2025 12th Street SW.

Hedgehogs Lawn Care:  Hedgetrimming, Gutter Cleaning, Tree Trimming, 
Edging, Small Lawns, Gutterguards, Mulch, Window Cleaning, Limestone 
Driveways.  Reasonable Rates, Free Estimates.  Matt 330-785-3814

The Kenmore Board of Trade welcomes new Ward 9 business Varsity
Motors at 1996 East Avenue, and new owner Matt Coleman of Tansations
at 894 West Wilbeth Road.  Congratulatiuons & Good Luck!

Members Wanted!  The Kenmore Board of Trade wishes to invite all
interested businesses and/or organizations to join us at our monthly lunch 
meetings.  Network with local businesses and contribute to the betterment
of our community.  Next meeting is Wednesday June 4th, 12:00 noon, at
Goss Memorial Church, located next to Heminger Elementary School.
For details, please call John Buntin Jr at 330-745-5530.

Place your Ad or Announcement in the
Kenmore Connection for 10¢ per word

Hungry?
The following churches can help!

The Kenmore Church of the Nazarene   www.kenmorenaz.org
Located on the corner of 12th Street & Iona, the Kenmore Church of the 
Nazaren sponsors FREE MEALS to the community on the last Saturday 
of Every Month from 3 to 4 pm.

They also sponsor a FOOD PANTRY for emergency assistance as well.  
For more information please call the church offi ce at 330-745-7720 to set 
up a pick up time.

Immaculate Conceptions of Mary Parish
2101 17th Street SW
Food Pantry Hours: Monday 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm
   Thursday 1:30 pm to 3:00 pm

Appointments made through INFO LINE FOOD LINE at 330-376-4850

New Millennium Baptist Church
Kenmore Neighborhood Food Pantry
Open the last two Tuesdays of each month from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm
2240 17th Street SW

For referrals, please call INFO LINE FOOD LINE at 330-376-4850
Monday - Friday, 9:00 am to 2:00 pm

Expires
June 30, 2008
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CALLING ALL BICYCLE RIDERS!
Centennial Celebration / Community Days Festival Parade

May 31st - Line-Up at KHS Parking Lot at 9:30 am

The Kenmore Board of Trade invites kids & adults to decorate and ride their bikes in the 
parade.  Bring your decorated bike or decorate it with materials provided for your use that 
morning.  Permission forms must be fi lled out by a parent/guardian.  Helmets are required.  
There will be a limited quantity of youth helmets available as needed.  Prior to the event per-
mission forms may be picked up at the Kenmore Senior/Community Center and the Kenmore 
Branch Library.  Forms must be brought to the Kenmore High School parking lot on May 31st 
at 9:30 am, or may be fi lled out by the parent/guardian at that time.  Come join the fun!

Kenmore High School Students Create 
Kenmore Centennial Logos!

When the Kenmnore Centennial Committee needed some logos to promote the 100th Anniversary 
of the founding of the city of Kenmore, they decided to ask the Kenmore High School students 
to create them.  Previewed on this page are those logos that will be used throughout the year to 
promote the different events scheduled in Kenmore.  Thank you to those students who designed 
these wonderful Centennial Logos!


